#### NGORORERO DISTRICT

**SOVU SECTOR** 

**SCHOOL YEAR 2022-2023** 

STUDENT NAMES.....

DATE:.22./..o2/..2023

**DURATION: 2hours** 

**MARKS** 

/100

#### PRIMARY SIX ENGLISH TEST

### **INSTRACTIONS**

1. This paper has four sections: A,B,C and D

SECTION A: COMPREHENSION (20 marks)

SECTION B: VOCABULARY (15 marks)

SECTION C: GRAMMAR AND CONJUGATION (50marks)

SECTION D: COMPOSITION (15 marks)

- 2.Read each question before answering it.
- 3. Answer the questions in the space provided on this question paper
- 4.Use only blue or black pen

### Read the passage and anwer the questions that follow it.

People need to go to a hospital when they are seriously ill or when they had a bad accident. The doctors and nurses who work in hospitals are specially trained to look after sick people and make them better.

Sometimes people need operations, so most hospitals have operating theatres. These are the places where the surgeons perform the operations. They are assisted by nurses and sometimes by other surgeons.

The patient who is having the operation must have an anaesthetic. This makes him un-conscious throughout the operation.

The operating theatre must be kept sterile. This means that it must be kept very clean. All the people working there wear masks and special surgical growns. They wear rubber gloves on their hands. They do this to prevent the spread of infection by bacteria.

In the days before medical scientists understood about how infections. This happened even when the operation itself had been performed successfully. And sometimes the surgeons theme-selves become ill if they had cut themselves during an operation.

After an operation the patient is taken to a bed in a ward, where he can be looked after until he is well enough to go to home. The nurses make sure that he is comfortable, and doctor visits him to check that the operation has been successful. People in hospital can also receive visits from their families.

## **SECTION A: COMPREHENSION/ 15marks**

# I. Answer the questions in full words.

1. Suggest a suitable title of this passage.	/1
•••••	• • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • •

2. When do people need to go to a hospital? /1

3. Where are operations performed? /1				
4. Who performs operations? /1				
5. Why do doctors and nurses wear rubber gloves? / 2 marks				
6. What happens if you have an anaesthetics? /2 marks				
7. What causes infections? /1mark				
8. A long time ago, why did patient sometimes die after a successful operation? /2marks				
9. If you were in hospital would you be allowed to see your relatives (patients)? /2 marks				
10. Does a patient feel pain during an operation? Why? /2marks				
II.Aswer by TRUE or FALSE 5marks				
1. Surgeons know how to perform operation.				
2. Hospitals are dirty places.				
3. Nurses look after patients				

- 4. Bacteria are dangerous.
- 5. Patients in the hospital can be visited by their families.

### **SECTION B: VOCABULARY** /15 marks

### I. Match the words A with their meaning in column B /5 marks

1. Patient a) the causes of diseases

2. Surgeon b) a person who is receiving treatment

3. Bacteria c) a person who studies science

4. Doctor d) operates sick people

5. Scientist e) treats people who are sick

#### II. Give opposite of the underlined words. /5marks

- 1.Kenia visited her uncle last weekend.
- 2. My <u>nephew</u> is ill.
- 3. Hospital should be a <u>dirty</u> place.
- 4. He likes cousin because he is <u>friendly</u>.
- 5. Mugeni is beautiful girl in her family.

# III.Replace the underlined group of words with one word. /5marks

- 1. Karera is going to see a person who repairs broken cars.
- 2. Let's me go to look for a person who treats sick people.
- 3. When I grow up I want to be a person who fights in war.
- 4. My father went to school because he was invited by the leader of our school.
- 5. This weekend I will go to visit a person who makes furniture.

### SECTION C: GRAMMAR AND CONJUGACTION. /50marks

### I. Choose the correct preposition in the box to fill in gaps:

With, on, of, from, at, by, into, around, /10marks

- 1. Joseph is suffering .....malaria.
- 2. He comes to school.....foot
- 3. My home is far.....school
- 4. I am proud .....my family
- 5. Please, look .....this picture!
- 6. The house was broken into.....the thieves.
- 7. His father is ......Sunday.
- 8. Everyday I wash my hands .....soap.
- 9. The dog jumped.....the window.
- 10. We ran.....the lake.

# II. Arrange these words in alphabetical order /5marks

- 1. Sand, sugar, soap, sink
- 2. Orange, Limon, pawpaw, mango.
- 3. Display, dislike, distance, discuss
- 4. Blue, yellow, green, black

5. Radio, computer, phone, television
III.Fill the gaps with correct articles "an", "a", "the" /5marks
1. Who istallest pupil in your class?
2. I shall go to the shop to buyenvelope.
3elephant is a very big animal.
4. She was wearingmost expensive shoes
5president of Rwanda will visit our district.
IV. Change the following sentences into plural or singular /10marks
1. A dog chased a mouse.
2. He wrote a letter to the headmaster.
3. Grandmothers visited us on Monday.
4. The babies cried all nights.
5. She bought a nice pen.
V. Use instructions given in brackets to answer the following questions /10 marks
1. Claude is very strong. He can lift this machine (join the sentences using :enough)
2. I read my book very hard. I want to pass examinations. (Join the sentences using:so that)
3. This is a man. His car made an accident. (Join the sentences using: whose)

4. They worked very hard. They wanted to finish on time. (Join the sentences using:in order to)					
using :pre	fer)	es hemming more. ( Rerv			
VI. Choose sentences/10	_	om the given to compl	ete the		
1. Kato	football every weel	kend			
A) play	B) plays	C) playing	D) played		
2. Ito	Kigali to visit my u	ncle Yesterday			
A) go	B) went	C) will go	D) going		
3. If you	hard, you will s	ucceed PLE.			
A) will	B) studying	C) study	D) Studies		
4see a	an elephant last year				
A) Did you	B) Do you	C) Does you	D) Don't you		
5. The dog al	waysmo	eat			
A) eats	B) ate	C) eat	D) eating		
6	come to see n	ne next month?			
A) are you	B) will you	C) do you	D) have you		
7. They	English no	<b>v</b> W			

A) are learned	B) learned	C) are learning	D) learnt		
8. Please, don'tin examination it is punishable.					
A) cheats	B) cheating	C) cheated	D) cheat		
9. The meatby the cat yesterday					
A) were ate	B) was eaten	C) is eaten	D) was eaten		
10. Is therewater in the tank?					
A) some	B) many	C) any	D) few		

## **SECTION D: COMPOSITION** / 15marks

Choose one topic and write a composition of about 100 words.

- 1. Write a letter to your friend describing what you plan to do next holidays.
- 2. Write a composition with the following topic: Growing coffee in Rwanda is an important activity that can increase development of our country.

GOOD LUCK!!!